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ELDWICK MUMS & TODDLERS
SPONSORED PRAM PUSH
FORTHE T & A INCUBATOR APPEAL

Mums & Toddlers from both Eldwick & Gilstead groups will be pram
pushing come HAIL, BLOW OR SNOW! around Eldwick on
Thursday 2nd March 1989 to raise money for the incubators which
Bradford hospitals desperately need.

We will start at the Methodist Church hall at 1.15. if your children
didn't need to use an incubator. maybe your grandchildren might!
So please if you would like to sponsor us as a group there are
sponsor forms in the Eldwick Post Office and Franks Fisheries

PLEASE HELP US HELP BABIES

Eldwick M & T's meet every Thursday in the Methodist Church Hall

at1.15

Gilstead M & T's meet on Tuesday in Gilstead Church Hall at 2.00
EVERYONE IS VERY WELCOME TO JOIN US

SHIPLEY POLICE
COMMUNITY FORUM

The Police Forum was set up
some time ago to look at and
discuss local issues so that the
police may work alongside local
community groups.

The Village Society has a rep-
resentative who attends these
meetings regularly and is will
ing to air your views on local
issues. The next meeting is in
May. If you have an issue you
wish 1o air please put it in writ-
ing in the Village Society post
box marked "for the attention of
the Police Forum representa-
tive"

OBITUARY —
GEORGE F. NIXON
We are saddened to hear
of the death of George
Nixon, a stalwart of many
village organisations
including Treasurer and
Trustee of the Memorial
Hall. A pre-war playing
member of Eldwick Cricket
Club and also an active
Committee member after
the war. An active member
of the Gala Association and
not least leader of the
Eldwick Home Guard (a
photograph of which hangs

in Birches)

FEATURING —

ELDWICK MEMORIAL HALL

Many readers will not be aware
that their Village Hall is owned
and managed by the residents
of Eldwick and its immediate
vicinity. Portions of the proper-
ly are leased to Eldwick Tennis
Club and the Eldwick Memorial
Club (Birches) which is named
after Alec Birch, Secretary of
the Memorial Hall for over 30
years. There are seven
lrustees who serve for life and
in whose names the property is
held in trust on behalf of the
residents. Management of day
to day affairs is the responsibili-
ty of the Management Trustees
who are the Committee elected
each year in April. all residents
over the age of 16 years are
entitled to attend and vote at
the AGM

World War Il provided the spur
to builld a Village Hall with the
original idea generated by
those who served in the local
Dads Army the 'Home Guard'.
Fund raising and the search for
suitable land commenced
before the war ended with the
first Committee meetings held
in 1944. Building materials
were scarce but the Committee
purchased the old mill standing

in Beck Bottom and carted
stone and timber up the hill to
the present site. Most of the
labouring work was carried out
by unpaid volunteers and some
of these continue to live in and
contribute to village life
The Hall was officially opened
in October 1956 and immedi
ately became the focal point for
social activities. Many new
organisations have developed
using the Hall as their base.
contributing to the running and
maintenance of the building.
Some four years ago the
Committee launched an ambi
tious programme of renovation
which transformed and mod-
ermised facilities and this pro
cess continues.
Today the Memorial Hall contin
ues to form the focal point for
village aclivities and new uses
are continually proposed. New
ideas and more help are
always needed and if anyone
would like to join the
Committee they would be very
welcome.
To hire the Hall for meetings or
private functions, ring Greta
Bulcock on 569187.

Bill Brier — Chairman

9.00pm.

Thursday 9th March.

e

GALA QUEEN SELECTION DISCO
Friday 10th March
Eldwick Memorial Hall
Entry SOp Ages 7-13
7 AS5pm till 9.30pm
Pop & Crisps available

The 1989 Gala Queen will be selected at the disco
by a panel of local judges, and her attendants
whose names will be drawn out of a hat at

Entry forms are available from schools and
Eldwick and Gilstead Post Offices.

Entrants for the Gala Queen should be 13 years of
age or over on GALA DAY, 24th June 1989, and
her attendants both boys and girls between the
ages of 7 and 10. Entry slips must be returned by

Eldwick and Gilstead Gala Committee

JM

1 Heaton Crescent
Eldwick, Bingley

Electrical, Plumbing & Building Maintenance Contractor

Tel. Bingley 563450













